
   The Midnight 
Sun Chapter 
donated $500 to 
N o r t h  S t a r 
Cheer for their 
trip to the U.S. 
Finals.  

   Bill Hunt President of Midnight Sun Chapter, with North Star Cheer 
members: Lizie Hepburn, Chloe Johnson, Kayla Foster, Serena  
Dawson, Emily Connell and Lindsey Maillard. Not  pictured are.               
Bayley Lammers, Courtney Hill and Coach Kelsi Claflin.        

    Midnight Sun also donated $100 to the students in the Randy 
Smith Black Bear Robotics Club. This donation will  help them travel 
to San Diego to participate in a National Robotic  competition.  

     The Midnight Sun Chapter wishes both groups a successful                
journey and a fun 
adventure.  

   Midnight Sun 
Chapter member 
Zuzanna Bobinski 
has for the past 
severa l  years                   
donated $250 to 

the Fairbanks Memorial Hospital Annual Fairbanks Hospice                    
fundraiser. Hospice volunteers plant seedlings donated by several 
area green houses. Fundraising donations help them purchase                    
seedlings, baskets  for preparation  for  the  plant sale in May. (Picture 

Hospice, Monte Chair holding the check from Zuzanna  Bobinski ) 

MAY  2015 
Printed In House 

ASEA In Action 
ASEA/AFSCME Local 52, AFL-CIO - 2601 Denali  Street, Anchorage, AK 99503 

   The 2015 Statewide Election  Results are as follows: 

STATEWIDE EXECUTIVE BOARD: 

SECRETARY:    Michael Williams 

TREASURER:     John White  

CENTRAL REGION REPRESENTATIVE:   Bruce Dougherty   

SOUTHEAST REGION REPRESENTATIVE: Nadine Lefebvre 

BUSH REGION REPRESENTATIVE:  Maureen “Mo” Koezuna  

ADMINISTRATIVE SUPPORT REPRESENTATIVE:   William Hunt  

TECHNICAL REPRESENTATIVE:   Pamela Harper 

MUNICIPAL BARGAINING UNIT REPRESENTATIVE: Jason 

Avery  

                                                                                                                                  

CONTRACT NEGOTIATING COMMITTEE: 

NORTHERN REGION:   John D. Bennett - Negotiator 

                          Shawn Alexander - Alternate 

SOUTHEAST REGION: Nadine Lefebvre - Negotiator 

             Chris Pace - Alternate 

CENTRAL REGION:      Terry Hamm - Negotiator 

                                        Kenneth Cramer - Alternate 

SEASONAL:                   William “Willy” Dunne - Negotiator 

                                        Dave Matheny - Alternate 

CLASS ONE:                 Charles Stewart - Negotiator 

                           Cassandra Lynch - Alternate 

BUSH REGION:             Matthew Culley - Negotiator  

RURAL REGION:          Candrice Simmons -  Negotiator  

 

JUDICIAL PANEL SEATS: 

NORTHERN REGION:   Beth Siegel  - Primary                                                                   

                          Jamie R Meyer - Alternate 

    The Anchorage Chapter is sponsoring these two community 

events in May.  Come Out & Show Your Support for both Your       

Chapter and  the Charity! 

      Friday, May 29, 6:00 p. m.  - Anchorage Relay For Life          

at the Cuddy Family Midtown Park 

   For more information and to volunteer, contact                           

Cassandra Lynch at  907-952-6206. To join or                        

sponsor the Anchorage Chapter Team go to                                            

http://tinyurl.com/p5dzpn9   

   Put it on your 
calendar! The 
Anchorage 
Chapter  Picnic 
is Coming.                                  
Saturday, June 27, 2015   

11:30 a.m. - to 5:00 p.m. 

Hilltop Chalet 

All Anchorage Chapter 
Members in good standing 
and their families are                
invited.   

COME JOIN IN THE FUN! 

    Volunteers are needed 
to help at  the picnic.  

 

Invest In Your Own Good Health 

ASEA Health Trust Benefits Annual Open  
Enrollment Is May 11 - June 5! 

   We are thrilled to announce that your monthly                  

employee contribution amount will stay the same for 

the 2015/2016 Plan Year. This is our fifth year in a 

row without an increase! Open Enrollment is your 

once-a-year opportunity to change your Health Plan 

choice or sign up for a HCRA. Remember: 

 Any changes you make will take effect with the 

new Plan Year, which begins July 1, 2015. 

 You don't need to enroll if you want to  rollover 

your current Health Plan for next year. 

 Your HCRA does NOT rollover. If you want a 

HCRA for 2015/16 you must  enroll. 

 It’s easy to enroll online! Just go to 
aseahealth.org and click on “Open                  

Enrollment.” 

   Watch for your open enrollment packet in your 
home mail in early May. You’ll find                     
information about what’s new for the 2015/2016 

Plan Year!  

http://tinyurl.com/p5dzpn9
http://www.aseahealth.org

